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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN
Fargo-Moorhead Branch

November 2007

NOVEMER BRANCH MEETING

The program for the Monday, November 19, Branch Meeting is entitled “35th Anniversary of Title IX and Its Impact.”  It will be presented by Jessica Rahman, Concordia instructor and women’s basketball coach.  She is currently teaching a first-year class on Women and Sport and has frequently discussed the impact of Title IX both personally and for the country in general.  AAUW was instrumental in supporting Title IX and continues to rally for retention of this valuable legislation.  The meeting begins at 6 p.m. at the Fryin’ Pan Restaurant, 302 Main Ave., Fargo.  We will order dinner off the menu.  Please feel free to bring a guest.

NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION

If you are fairly new to AAUW and would like to have a short orientation to the national and local programs, please come to our regular November 19 meeting 30 minutes early (5:30) to watch a brief DVD and have a short discussion with Maureen Kelly Jonason.

BOOK CLUBS

The Fargo and Moorhead Book Groups will both meet on the same day in November, Monday, November 26.  The Moorhead Group will begin at 7 p.m. and the Fargo Group at 7:30.  Fargo will discuss Three Cups of Tea, by Greg Mortenson.  Lorna Williams will lead the discussion at the home of Martha DiCicco, 1801 Third St. N., Fargo (280-9443).  Moorhead will discuss Green Journey, by Jon Hassler.  The hostess is Dorothy Dodds, The Fairmont, 801 2nd Ave. N., #232, Moorhead.  Paperback copies of the books are available at Zandbroz at a 10% discount.
BOOK SALE IS HUGE SUCCESS!

Thanks to everyone who helped make the 2007 used book sale a tremendous success.  Total net proceeds are $3,171.69, which is the largest amount earned since the sale has been in the Moorhead Center Mall.

As co-chairs, Margaret Callsen and Sara Lindberg want to thank the many members who volunteered their time and effort to sort books, set up the sale area before sale day, staff the sale schedule and clean up at the sale’s end.  Also we appreciate all of the members who donated books, brought donated books from other people (sometimes storing them for months), loaned hand carts for a week, put up fliers and otherwise publicized the donation and sale times, brought bags, made bank deposits and of course bought lots of books!

Kristi Ulrich the General Manager of the Moorhead Center Mall, is very instrumental in making the book sorting and sale not only possible, but problem-free and easy.  The use of a sorting room for a week and the mall hallway for the sale are provided free of charge to us by the mall, as are the many tables, two flatbed carts, and use of their dumpster for our trash and leftover boxes.  These invaluable resources make our work much easier and allow us to retain all of the receipts from the sale.  Anyone who wishes to acknowledge this generous assistance can send a note to Kristi (Kristi@moorheadcentermall.com) and /or patronize the businesses at the Mall.

It was a pleasure to have so many people volunteer for the various tasks involved in the book sale.  Thanks again, and start saving your books for next year!







Sara and Margaret

AAUW also wants to thank book sale co-chairs, Sara Lindberg and Margaret Callsen.  They made everything look easy, but we know they put many hours into making this event successful!
NEW LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT INSTITUTE
This year’s Tri-College National Education for Women’s Leadership (NEW) Development Institute’s five-day, free residential program will take place June 5-9 at Concordia College.  Throughout the week, participants will be educated on community organizing and running for office.  Dr. Deb White of MSUM spoke to AAUW about this program at one of our meetings last year.  Members of AAUW are encouraged to tell others about this program for women at the beginning stages of developing their leadership skills.  We will also have the opportunity to donate to the program at the November meeting.  We can provide a scholarship for one of the participants if we donate $300, which we did last year.  Nearly 200 women of all ages and many diverse backgrounds have received this training since 2004.  The program fits right into the AAUW mission of providing equity for women and girls.
AAUW FELLOWSHIPS AND GRANTS

You can view deadlines for the American Fellowships, Career Development Grants and Selected Professional Fellowships by going to the aauw.org website.  The website also contains a directory of past recipients.  One- and two-year community action grants are available as well.  The one-year grants are for $2,000-$7,000 to provide seed money for new projects which enhance education and equity for women and girls.  Two-year grants of $5,000-$10,000 provide start-up funds for longer-term programs.  The application deadline for these grants is January 15, 2008.
CORRECTION

Melissa Marek Donahue’s e-mail should be lissa08@yahoo.com  Also Melissa recently had to spend some time in the hospital, so we hope that she is feeling much better now.

ALVINA FOSSUM UPDATE

We were sorry to hear that long-time Fargo Branch member, Alvina Fossum, slipped on the curb, fell and broke her hip in July just as she and her daughter Jane were about to leave on a trip to Fargo.  After surgery that same day, she recuperated at the hospital a few days, spent about six weeks in a rehab unit, and then moved to a new assisted living facility just fifteen minutes from her old apartment, but across the Wisconsin border in Illinois.  Her new address is 5601 E. Rockton Rd., Apt. 1 W, Roscoe IL 61073.  We are glad to hear that she is recovering well.  She keeps up on Fargo news by reading The Forum regularly and hopes to visit soon.  We send our best wishes, Alvina, and hope that you continue to improve.  
TWO-MINUTE ACTIVIST

There is a very easy way to communicate with your members of Congress.  It is by using the following website (and you do not have to be an AAUW member to access this site.):  http://capwiz.com/aauw/home.  If you are interested in finding out AAUW’s position on various topics, go to the aauw.org website to see if they have published a position paper.

COLLEGE….IT CAN WORK FOR YOU

Thank you to Robyn Williams who will serve on the committee working with the various community colleges to put on this program.  It will take place on a Saturday morning next spring. More information will follow at a later time.

REPORT ON WOMEN’S RETIREMENT SECURITY

The US Government Accountability Office recently released a report on the challenges women face in ensuring financial security in retirement.  The report reiterates many things that AAUW has said for years—that women have less retirement income than men, largely because of fewer years in the workforce due to family responsibilities and lower earnings when they are working.  Read a summary of the report or download the entire report from the GAO website.

DECEMBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

The deadline for articles or information to be included in the December newsletter is Wednesday, NOVEMBER 21.  Information may be e-mailed to Bonnieberhardy@aol.com, or you may reach me by phone at 235-7741 (h) or 235-6688 (w).

The American Association of University Women promotes equity for all women and girls, lifelong education, and positive social change.

